St. Cyprian's Mission Board Minutes

April 23, 2013
Board Members Present: Fr. Ted Voorhees, Joe Finnegan, Sue Ann Weber, Debbie Combest, John Miller, Nell Toensmann, Richard Taylor, Barbara Mitchell and Judy Padgett
Board Members Absent:  
Others Present: Holly Lepick 
Handouts

1. Agenda

2. Opening and Closing Prayers

3. Minutes from March Meeting
4. March Financial Statements 

5. 1st Quarter Balance Sheet
The meeting opened with prayer at 6:00 p.m. in the Sanctuary.
The minutes from the March Mission Board meeting were read. 
*Motion to accept the March Minutes, seconded and carried.
Report from the Treasurer 
March Financial Statement- Revenues are still ahead of expenses and the expenses are less than the budget amounts.
*Motion to accept the March Financial Statement, seconded and carried.
Reports

Friends and Family Sunday
Invitations- Approximately 250 have been mailed. 89 RSVPs were returned so far totaling 104 expected attendees and of those 75 are visitors.

Preparations-John Miller and Debbie Combest are organizing the tents & tables delivery (from Taylor Rental), set up & clean up volunteers as well as the food sign-up sheets. Nell has arranged for the church
Groundbreaking- Anne Hyman from The Record is running an article about Dee and the Chapel dedication in Friday’s newspaper.

The Commons at St. Cyprian’s Fundraising- The verbal commitments have reached over half-way to the $75,000 goal.
Studio Renovations- Waiting to get more quotes before moving forward..
Outreach- Food Pantry, Good Samaritan and Dining with Dignity are all going well.
Jr. Warden Report
Spring Spruce Up- Had 15 workers for the yard clean-up. Got the pine mulch spread and the courtyard looking good. 
Mission House & Church Painting- The new sexton Joe DeCormis has already started painting. He has finished the north side of the Mission House and hopes to have the South side of the church done in time for Friends and Family.
Weddings-Have several online advertising options.
Vicar’s Report- 
Vespers- Had a good crowd attend Vespers including some new faces.
Meeting adjourned at 7:30pm
Respectfully Submitted, Holly Lepick
